
Having regard to the application dated 22 May 1990, with which the lawyer 
Carlo Querci, in his capacity as

President and legal representative of the "Circolo Fratelli Rosselli 
Foundation", based in Florence,

asked for the legal recognition of the body itself, established by a public act 
of May 3

1990, n. of rep. 8021, at the deed of the lawyer Rosanna Montano, notary in 
Florence;

Considering that the aforementioned Foundation aims primarily to promote, 
support and

facilitate the activities and all the initiatives of the "Rosselli Political Culture
Circle" already operating

in the years 1920-24 and subsequently reconstituted in 1944; foster and 
establish federative relationships

with other partnerships with similar purposes present on the national 
territory; collaborate with all

cultural institutions and public and private bodies with which the need for a 
close

cooperation. Furthermore, the Foundation intends to study, investigate and 
discuss issues

institutions of great interest and, in particular, those relating to the concrete 
implementation of the

local autonomies within the framework of the state system;

Having ascertained that the company's assets are sufficient for the pursuit of 
institutional finals;



Having heard the opinion of the Council of State;

Given the articles of association comprising 20 articles, in which additions 
are made

suggested by the High Assembly, attached to the public deed of 27 July 
1990;

Seen the documents all exhibited in support of the application;

Seen the art. 12 of the civil code;

On a proposal from the Minister of the Interior;

DECREES

Art. 1

The "Circolo Fratelli Rosselli Foundation", based in Florence, is erected in a
moral entity.

Art. 2

The statute, referred to in the premises, is approved, consisting of 20 articles,
which will be provided with a visa and

signed by the proposing Minister.

This decree will be submitted to the Court of Auditors for registration and 
published in extract

in the Official Journal of the Italian Republic.



Florence, 13 August 1990

Prot. No. 10595/90 1st sector

Egr. Lawyer

Carlo Querci

Via Corsi n. 3

FLORENCE

REGISTERED MAIL

OBJECT: Erection of the "Circolo Fratelli Rosselli Foundation" in a moral 
institution, with registered office in Florence.

With the attached presidential decree, the partnership in question was 
erected in a moral body, with approval

of the relative statute

The S.V. is therefore invited to register the entity on the register of legal 
entities, in the



term of fifteen days from the date of publication of the aforementioned 
decree in the Gazzetta

official; in fact, please note that, pursuant to art. 33 of the Italian Civil Code,
the directors of an unregistered entity,

although acknowledged, they respond personally and solidly, together with 
the legal person, to the

assumed bonds.


